OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE – 13TDA03 TDA-E Entrance closure for U21 tail logs
COORDINATION DATE- 10 Apr 2013
PROJECT- The Dalles Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 11 Apr 2013 (during FPOM meeting)
Description of the problem- Unit 21 will be taken out of service for overhaul on Apr 22 or Apr 29. The tailwater bulkhead sill for unit 21 is in close proximity of the east fishway entrance flow.  In past experience, when unit 21 is off, the east entrance flow pushes debris onto the tailwater bulkhead sill, resulting in extensive leakage when the bulkhead is installed. Only a small amount of gravel can result in bulkhead leakage. This has resulted in days of delay to the unit outage/maintenance schedule. In the past the project had approval to reduce the fish unit flow and close east entrance weirs to prevent this.
Type of outage required- Fish unit 1 and 2 reduced load and east entrance weirs closed. West and south entrances will remain open. 
Impact on facility operation- No east entrance attraction water.
Length of time for repairs- Expect <1 hour, but request 2 hours in case of problems (1200-1400)
Expected impacts on fish passage- According to the NWP fish count data, The Dalles east ladder for Apr 22 Chinook passage from 2007 to 2012 ranged from 85 to 4612. For steelhead it ranged from 7 to 33. For Apr 29, Chinook range was 802 to 3697 and steelhead was 1 to 39. NWP fish count diel data for spring Chinook before 0700, fish counts are less than half of normal daily peak. According to average spring Chinook diel data, a delay of approximately 16-48 Chinook for 1 hour is expected, assuming 80% of passage uses the east entrance.
Comments from agencies- 2013 April 11 FPOM- 13TDA03 TDA-E outage.  Would like to close the east entrance to prevent gravel being washed into tail log slots, which impede dewatering units.  29 April is the target date.  FPOM is ok with the closure starting at noon.  They also requested looking at getting entrance passage data.  Fredricks and Lorz discussed adding this to the University of Idaho study objectives.
Final results- This activity will go forward as coordinated above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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